2021年度

英

語

(解答はすべて解答用紙に記入しなさい)

A few years ago, there was a rich man and his name was Bert. Three beautiful girls lived next to him. He wished to marry one of them. At last the youngest one agreed to be his wife. Her name was Anita.

About a month later, Bert told Anita he must leave for a long time because he had to go on a business trip far away. He gave her some keys and told her that she could use almost every room in the house while he was away.

He picked up one key and said to her, "This small key belongs to the room at the end of the long *hallway and you must not open the room. If you enter the room, you will get in serious trouble."

The man left home and Anita spoke to herself, "Why did he say I must not enter the room?"

She became more and more interested and finally she went to the room. When she reached the door, she stopped for a few moments and thought of her husband's words. (①), she opened the door. Soon after she entered the room, she was very shocked. The floor was covered with *blood and several dead women were lying. Bert married these women before, and he killed them all. She became so scared and dropped the key on the floor. She quickly took it up and hurried to her own room.

The key got blood, (②) it fell on the floor. Although she tried to take it away two or three times, the blood was still on it. She next washed it with water but the blood did not (③). She tried many other things to clean the key. However, the blood was still there. In fact, the magic was (④) on the key. Though she got the blood off one side, it showed up again on the other side. Early in the evening, Bert came back. Anita was surprised and got very nervous, but she *pretended she was so happy with his early return.

The next morning, Bert asked for the keys. She gave them, but she couldn't hide her feeling on her face. Bert easily guessed the reason.

Bert said, "Why is the key to the room on the first floor not here?"

"Is it not? I thought I left it on the table," said Anita.

"Give it to me," Bert said in a big voice.

Finally she gave up hiding the key and gave it to him.

"Why is the blood on the key?" asked Bert.

"I'm sure I do not know," answered Anita. Her face was getting white.

"You do NOT know? Now I know well enough. You went to the room on the first floor!" Bert shouted.

"You really like the room! Then you'll take your place among the ladies." He continued.

"Oh, I am so sorry. Please help me," she asked him many times.

"No! No! Do you remember my words? You'll die soon," answered Bert.

"If I must die, please give me a little time to pray," she asked.

"I'll give you 15 minutes. Not a moment longer!" Bert said and went out of the room.

Anita called her younger sister and said, "Run up to the tower and if you see our brothers, tell me. They promised to visit me today."

Her sister soon ran up to the tower.

"Did you see them?" said Anita.

"No, not yet," her sister answered.

After a while, Bert (⑦) a big *sword and said,

"Come down! If you don't, I'll come up and take you back."

"One moment longer," Anita cried.

"Did you see my brothers?" Anita asked her sister.

"No, not yet", she answered.

"It's time! You have no more time. You must die now! I'll come up and take you back," Bert said and started to go up the stairs.

注 hallway 廊下 blood 血 pretend that X do X が~するふりをする sword 剣

- 問1 (①)、(②) に入る最も適切なものをアーエから選びなさい。ただし、文頭の大文字 も小文字にしています。
 - ア、although イ、because ウ、however エ、so

問2 (③)、(④)、(⑦)に入る語を下から選び、必要に応じて、それぞれ適切な形に 直しなさい。

bring	come	go	keep	make	put	send

- 問3 Anitaが下線部⑤のような返答をした理由として最も適切なものをアーエから選びなさい。
 - 7. Because Anita thought Bert lost the key.
 - 1. Because Anita thought she already gave the key to Bert.
 - → Because Anita was surprised to hear the key was not on the table.
 - T. Because Anita tried to pretend that she gave the key to Bert.
- 問4 下線部⑥に込められた意味として最も適切なものをアーエから選びなさい。
 - 7. Because Anita liked the room, Bert decided to tell her she could use everything in the room.
 - Because Anita was interested in the room and entered it, Bert decided to kill her.
 - ウ. Bert was surprised because Anita liked the room like other ladies.
 - I. Bert was surprised because Anita took her friends to the room.

問5 以下の質問に対する答えをアーエから選びなさい。

- (1) Why did Anita stop for a moment before entering the room?
 - 7. Because she remembered that Bert told her she must not enter the room.

 - ウ. Because she forgot to bring the key.
 - I. Because she felt very excited to enter the room.

(2) What did Anita find in the room?

- 7. She found a lot of ladies were lying on the bed.
- ✓. She found some dead ladies on the floor.
- ウ. She found some ladies were talking with each other.
- I. She found some ladies were sleeping on the floor.

(3) How did Bert find out Anita went into the room?

- 7. By looking at Anita's face.
- 1. By looking at the blood on the floor.
- ウ. By looking at the door of the room.
- 工. By hearing Anita's voice.

(4) Why did Anita ask Bert for a little time?

- 7. Because she wanted to pray.
- 1. Because she wanted to wait for her brothers.
- ウ. Because she wanted to run up to the tower.
- I. Because she wanted to leave the house with her younger sister.

間6 本文の内容と一致している文を下のアークから2つ選びなさい。

- 7. Anita and her sisters lived next to Bert and her oldest sister wanted to marry him.
- 1. Anita had two sisters and she was the oldest.
- ウ. She opened the door of the room because she was interested in the room.
- I. After she entered the room, she didn't think she would get in serious trouble.
- 才. When Anita dropped the key, Anita forgot to pick it up and hurried to the room.
- π. Anita couldn't get off the blood on the key because the key was a special one.
- 7. Bert was very angry because Anita lost one of the keys.
- 7. Anita called her sister and said that her father would come soon.

2 次の英文を読んで、あとの設問に答えなさい。(*印のある語は 注 を参考にしなさい)

※本文非公表

※本文非公表

- 7 -

	① terrible 7. famous	≺. surprised	ウ. useful	工. very bad
	② globally ア. all over the v ウ. slowly	world	イ. for a while エ. suddenly	E E
	⑦ home 7. barrier	子,energy	ウ. place to live	工. something to eat
間 2	下線部③の内容を1ます。	5字〜25字の日本語で身	具体的に説明しなさい。	。ただし、句読点も字数に含み
問 3	空所(④)に)	入る語句として最も適切	刃なものをアーエから	選びなさい。
	T. big	√. far	ウ. long	工, tall
問 4	空所(⑤)に	入る語句として最も適切	切なものをア〜エから;	選びなさい。
	7. How	イ. How often	ウ. Where	工. Why

問1 下線部①、②、⑦に最も近い意味を持つ語句をアーエから選びなさい。

問5 下線部⑥として本文中に述べられていないものをアーエから選びなさい。

- 7. The natural environment will get better.
- 1. Air temperatures will start to go down.
- ウ. We can enjoy more sunny and clear days.
- I. People will feel better because the air is fresher and cooler.

問6 本文の内容と一致している文をアーオから1つ選びなさい。

- 7. Qureshi has worked very hard since 2015 and already planted forty million trees.
- √. Trees can grow faster when you use "Miyawaki method."
- ウ. If it rains and the leaves have much water on them, they will give us more fresh air.
- I. Fourteen urban forests were made in Pakistan by Qureshi and his group.
- オ. Students at Karachi Grammar School study science in the library outside.

問7 この英文のタイトルとして最も適切なものをアーエから選びなさい。

7. How to Make a Forest

イ. City of Trees

ウ. New Rules to Save the Earth

工. A Man and Nature

異なる場合はウと答え	なさい。		
1. above	lose	$\underline{\mathrm{only}}$	
2. heard	heart	learn	

3 次の1~2において、下線部の発音が、3つとも同じ場合はア、2つが同じ場合はイ、3つとも

4 次の1~3において、第一アクセント(第一強勢)の位置が3つとも同じ場合はア、2つが同じ場合はイ、3つとも異なる場合はウと答えなさい。

1. ba-nan-a sight-sec-ing vol-un-teer

2. as-tro-naut bas-ket-ball re-al-ly

3. char-ac-ter mu-se-um of-fi-cer

				に並べかえたとき、 る語も小文字にして
Ĩ	a	b	С	
	イ. by キ. to a store			才. she
2	a	b	С	?
ア. do カ. to		ウ、listen ク、what		才. of
3. Give	a	b	С	·
7. finish	イ. it	ウ. mother	工. reading	オ. the letter

キ. when ク. you ケ. your

力. to

6 8	次の1~5の日本文の内容と同じになるように、() に入る適切な単語を答えなさい。
1.	明日晴れるといいな。 I hope that () will () fine tomorrow.
2.	タクミ君は今までにタピオカ茶を飲んだことがある? () Takumi ever () tapioca tea?
3.	彼女は昨日よりも今日のほうが幸せそうです。 She () () today than yesterday.
4.	A: この鞄は誰のものですか? B: 彼の妹のものです。 A: Whose is this bag? B: It's () ().
5.	彼ら一人一人が自分の考えを持っています。 Each of () () his or her own idea.

- **7** 次の $1 \sim 4$ の文章において、それぞれ下線部① \sim ④のいずれか1つに誤りがあります。文章をよく読み、その番号を答えなさい。
 - 1. I moved to Aden from Riga a year ago. I cnjoy the cold weather here in Aden.

 The weather of Riga is hotter and has more sunny days. People in Riga and Aden eat similar food. In Riga more people walk or ride their bikes. In Aden more people use their cars. Riga is larger than Aden.
 - 2. We can use *cloth, paper, or plastic bags when we buy something. I think we should use cloth bags. We have to use trees to make paper bags, and oil to make plastic ones.

 We can use paper or plastic bags only a few times. However, it is strong to use cloth bags, so we should use cloth ones. Let's use them to keep the earth clean.

注 cloth 布の

- 3. ① I am going to tell you about my dog. ② A few years ago, my parents asked me, "Do you want to have a dog?" I, of course, said yes. ③ We took a long time to choose a dog to get, and at last we found a Shetland sheepdog. ① I was so exciting to get it!
- 4. One day, when my brother and I came home from school, my mother told us she was going to make some new rules. She said, fit may be difficult for you to make rules, so I have made it. The next Sunday, she started to give us the "house rules."

8	次の1~2の空白に入る適切な英文を、	5 語~10語で答えなさい。

A	233	1	1.9
A		<u>I</u>	132

B: Four. My father, mother, brother, and I.

A: Is your brother kind to you?

B: Yes, he is. I like him very much.

			2021 [±]	丰度	ģ	E	語		解	答用紙		
1	图 1	(D)	(2)		問 2	(3)		(I)			D	
	問3		問 4		問 5	(1)	(2)	(3	1)	(4)		
	图 6		4 4 1 1 1									
2	尚 1	0	2									
	間 2	6. 6. 9.								15		
	ec		1 1000	という 25	自然災害			BE C		- EU	7	
	間 3		图 4		問 5			間 6				
3		1	2	3			1	2	3			
5	1	а	b	С		2	a	b	С			
	3	а	ь	c								
6	1					2						
	3					4		(E)				
	5											
7		1	2	3	4							
8	1			×								
					1 1 1 1 1 1							
	2										-	
		Ones										



